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FORTY-
FOURTH REGULAR SESSION OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY OF THE

ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES - “DEVELOPMENT WITH SOCIAL INCLUSION”

DIALOGUE AND LUNCHEON BETWEEN THE HEADS OF DELEGATION, 
THE SECRETARY GENERAL AND THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY GENERAL 
WITH THE HEADS OF DELEGATION OF THE PERMANENT OBSERVER COUNTRIES 

REMARKS BY AMBASSADOR CLAUDIA FRITSCHE,
PERMANENT OBSERVER OF LIECHTENSTEIN TO THE OAS
Asuncion, Paraguay - June 3, 2013
Excellencies, distinguished delegates,

It is a particular pleasure for me to take the floor for the first time as a new permanent observer.

Liechtenstein endeavors to be an active Permanent Observer and fully subscribes to the Charter of the Organization of American States and also to the inter-American instruments on promotion, protection and observance of human rights.

Economic and social rights are an integral part of the human rights agenda. Liechtenstein therefore supports the efforts by the OAS to promote social inclusion by, inter alia, using existing mechanisms and instruments, and by generating synergies with institutions of the Inter-American system.
Liechtenstein, even without having had Permanent Observer Status with the OAS, has maintained relations with the hemisphere over many years in a number of ways:

· Several Liechtenstein manufacturing companies operate in the countries of the hemisphere.

· Liechtenstein is the main donor to the regional office in Panama of the Association for the Prevention of Torture (APT).

· Over 20% of Liechtenstein’s development cooperation projects are located in OAS countries, including Peru, Bolivia (bilingual intercultural education) and Costa Rica (distance teaching).

· The Liechtenstein Government recently decided to support a new project, namely a virtual training course titled “Gender Justice for the Rights of Women”, in cooperation with the OAS, the U.N. High Commissioner for Human Rights, the Supreme Courts of Argentina and Mexico as well as the Inter-American Commission on Women.

Liechtenstein appreciates the work of the OAS in support of the International Criminal Court. It is impressive that 28 of 35 OAS Member States are also States Parties to the Rome Statute. With the Legislative Assembly of El Salvador now considering ratification of the Rome Statute, we are hopeful that this number will rise further yet.

This region played a key role in the successful adoption of the amendments of the Crime of Aggression at the Review Conference of the International Criminal Court and we hope will make an equally important contribution to the activation of the amendments. Liechtenstein actively promotes the ratification of the Kampala Amendments on the Crime of Aggression and is able to share best practices and provide technical assistance if requested. We hope to strengthen our cooperation with the OAS, its Member States and its General Secretariat to ensure that this region remains at the vanguard when it comes to ratifying and implementing the amendments.
We would like to avail ourselves of new opportunities as a Permanent Observer to strengthen our relations with the OAS member countries. I look very much forward to working with all of you and I take this opportunity to thank our host country Paraguay for its hospitality and for putting such beautiful venues at our disposal.


